
  LUNCARTY, REDGORTON & MONEYDIE COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Minutes of Meeting held on Tuesday 28 February 2023, 
commenced at 19:30
PRESENT
 
George Black (GB) – Chair

Frank Stevenson (FS), Vice Chair

Elizabeth Comrie (EC)

Moira Hutchison (MH)
Iain Mathieson (IM) 
APOLOGIES
Councillor G Laing (GL)

Councillor I James (IJ)

Councillor C McLaren (CMcL)

IN ATTENDANCE
John Andrews

Number of public attending:  10
Chair opened meeting and welcomed everyone to the meeting.  
1.      APOLOGIES
 
Apologies were received from all three elected members - Councilor Laing, Councillor James, Baillie McLaren.
2.
MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING
 
The 24 January 2023 Minutes approved by Frank Stevenson and seconded by Iain Mathieson,
3. MATTERS OUTSTANDING
i) Roads -GB confirmed he still has not received a response from Daryl McKeown, PKC Roads Department.  He will keep on trying as various outstanding issues are outstanding including, calming measures, pedestrian crossing, and the pavement on the flyover bridge.  This also includes VAS signage is to be erected in Marshall Way soon.  Action:  GB to chase up.  


  It was noted issues with Isla Road pavement and car park.

Member of public advised they thought traffic was traveling too fast on both Westfield and Main Road especially as we are coming into Spring with children outside playing.  Member of public advised she had e-mailed Councillor Laing sometime ago and so far had no response.  Action:  EC to chase up.


It was noted a meeting had taken place at Bertha Park between the Council and developer regarding the roads as currently all roads are currently unadopted.  This is a lengthy process and will take time.  Member of public advised he had used a speed app and cars were traveling more than 40 mph at times.  The roads are narrow, discussion around speed bumps.  

Question was raised by the floor regarding the shared space in Mill Street, where no pavements for pedestrians and motorist seem to work well similar to other European cities.

Whilst Main Road, Luncarty was resurfaced, dips and pooling of water on the road at Kirkhill Drive.  FS advised he had been asked to raise this issue at the meeting as it was thought the issue could be due to fact the tar was laid during heavy rain.  Action:  GB to chase up.
ii) The matter regarding the bus stops at Denmarkfield was discussed and this item had fallen off the list and now reinstated.   Action:  CMcL

iii) Pedestrian bridge over A9 – no update.  Action:  CMcL confirmed she had written to Transport Secretary Jenny Gilruth, MSP. 
iv) Millers Construction are due to leave Bertha Park in June – the community contribution is voluntary by the company and it is thought unlikely anything will be forthcoming.

v) Horse signs on the old A9 under the Three Bridges, Luncarty – this issue will be raised at the meeting on 8th March 2023 by CMcL.  

vi) Dog Warden – CMcL confirmed she had contacted the Dog Wardens and member of public confirmed they have been seen within the Bertha Park area putting up stickers and visiting the area on rotation.

4. 
COMMUNITY POLICE UPDATE
 

No Police representation and no update received.  
Member of public advised he had raised this issue of cars entering and leaving the restricted zone around school with PKC. It was also noted Permits are not being enforced.  It is hoped this might be patrolled.
5. REWILDING DEMARKFIELD


Izzy Jones attended the meeting providing an update regarding Community Engagement for Rewilding Demarkfield.  This is a 90 acre site which is being restored to its natural development.  Volunteers planted over 200 fruit trees in the Community Orchard, pears, apples, damsons and plums. The trees selected will not grow as high as the pylon wires.

Currently waiting BAM Nuttall (contractors for CTLR as part of the Community Contribution) to break ground for the creation of community allotments. – 49 in total – mixed sizes and will be leased to plot holders.   

The Rewilding team are working closely with school children, teachers and Parents at Luncarty Primary School regarding re-wilding my school, a pond has been created, which has fencing around it.  Member of public was not in favour of a pond as a child can drown easily in a very small amount of water.  This will be part of the education aspect of the outdoors.   It was noted residents who reside near the school tend to keep an eye on when children climb on the roof, and can no longer do this as plants are hampering their view.   Izzy was to discuss with Head Teacher when asked if this aspect could be moved to another section of the school grounds.  

The last Sunday of the month work parties have been helping out with tasks, next task will be sowing a selection of grasses.  Izzy asked if the buried standing stone should be excavated?  Should anyone like to contact Izzy direct please e-mail:  izzy@denmarkfield.co.uk.  Action:  EC to provide Izzy with contact details for Memorial Hall.
6.
ROADS

Discussion around pedestrian bridge at Redgorton for crossing the road as neither developer requested a bridge this was not included in the plans.  Approval has been given to build 650 houses in total, in various phases, including Industrial units. The cost of fatality will be more or less the same as building a pedestrian bridge. Approx £1.6m.  

It was also noted VAS signage is also due to be erected in Marshall Way fairly soon.

It was noted from 11 April 2023 the A9 south bound carriageway between Luncarty & Inveralmond roundabout will be down to one lane for six months.  No mention of temporary bus stops.
GB attended a CTLR West group meeting last week 

Member of public raised issue of cycle path and that no Cycling Officer had, had any input regarding the zigzag of the current realignment of the cycle path.  ACTION:  GB to action this with Innes MackIntosh.
7.
(a)      PLANNING UPDATE
No new planning applications.  The application for Kinvaid has been been refused after consideration by the Reporter, Scottish Government.  An amendment to a house plan at Coldrochie had been submitted.
GB attended the Planning and Placemaking Committee Meeting held at City Chambers, Perth & Kinross Council on 22 February 2023.  GB spoke first outlining no separate access road for Luncarty South had been included within the plans.  The planning was ultimately passed by the Council.  

(b) TREASURERS REPORT
Currently we have £662.00 in the bank.
8. CORRESPONDENCE

EC a survey relating to Improving Transport in Tayside is on line until 8 March 2023.  Appraisal link More information about the study can also be found here: https://taysidebusalliance.co.uk/appraisal/  Feedback contact be given here: https://SystraLtd.welcomesyourfeedback.net/Tayside_BPF_DetailedOptions

Perth & Kinross Council are planning to hold workshops on Firework Control Zones.


Details relating to surfacing works on A9 slip road at Ballinluig from 26 – 28 February 2023 for information.
9. CORE PATH
No Update.  It was noted no access to Bertha Loch due to inaccessibility due to the paths now very overgrown.  The fencing which had been around the Loch has now been taken away.  It was thought no planning conditions around the Loch had been included within the overall plans.
10. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
Community Wardens have been in attendance regarding the littering and they have limited resources but try to see what can be done.

The Bertha Park Factoring Meeting should have been held on 27 February 2023 was cancelled due to staff sickness.  Local residents are interesting to who what amenities are due to be opening up.  Planning has been approved for a Pharmacy.  Some of the swings in the play park for the children have been taken away as they are broken. 
It was noted the felling and clearing of trees at the bus stop on the northbound side of the A9 seems to be complete.  Member of public advised the plan was for planting of 60 new trees is to be done, and asked if these could be further planted along the side of the A9 to act as a noise or sound break for the houses within Redgorton.  
11.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING
· 28 March 2023.
(Meeting closed at 21.39)


